Newburyport Charter Commission 
Executive Options (ExecOpt SC)

Subcommittee Minutes of 8-16-10
Called to order at 7:00.  Kelleher, Mullins, & Stiles present. Brown & Menin absent.

· Primary focus is to know what executive options exist under MGL & to begin the discussion of the pros & cons to each type.  

· Discussed without conclusion was the number of City Councilors & whether or not to keep that the same

· Stiles suggested that a “third” option – a type of hybrid.  His idea is to create an executive department directors group to provide greater continuity in the face of changing mayors.  The group might consist of the department heads of the Safety, DPS, Human Services, Information, & Finance (what about Planning and Schools).  He suggested that this group would be able to essentially do the job of the Mayor if required.  In this model the mayor’s contributions could vary with less impact on services and internal city processes
· The Directors would be appointed by the Mayor & approved by the CC but the appointments would not coterminous with an administration.  Any new mayor could propose a change but that change could only be made with sufficient “proof” that a change was needed.  The other department heads could also make the case for the need for a change.

· Public Safety would consist of the following directors:  health, harbour, police & fire

· DPS would consist of the following directors:  water, sewer, & DPW

· Human Services would consist of the following directors: youth, COA, and veterans services
· Information would consist of the following directors: IS, Library, and perhaps cable
· Finance would consist of the following directors:  Treasurer, Assessor, Auditor

Whatever role was involved by the Planning Department would be handled by the Planning Director and similarly schools would be represented by the Superintendent.  There could also be a role for a Personnel department

Meeting was adjourned at 8:34 unanimously.    

Next meeting: 8/23 at 7 p.m. at Café di Siena

